
This year we are very excited 

to announce that our 2014 

Summer Full Council Meeting 

is scheduled to be held at the 

breathtaking Shiawassee 

National Wildlife Refuge on 

August 28th, 2014. We would 

first and foremost like to 

thank U.S. Fish & Wildlife 

Service for allowing us to uti-

lize their facilities. The tenta-

tive schedule goes as follows: 

 

9-10 Welcome Guests w/

coffee and rolls 

 

10-12 RC&D Meeting 

 

12-1 Lunch 

 

1-3 Tours (to be decided) 

 

3:00 Safe Trip Home 

 

Cost to attend will be $5.00  

and includes lunch. Keep an 

eye out for registration infor-

mation in the upcoming 

weeks. One of the reasons we 

chose to hold our 2014 Sum-

mer Full Council meeting at 

the Shiawassee National Wild-

life Refuge is because Sagi-

naw Bay RC&D feels that our 

vision of òrecreation through 

conservationó  goes hand in 

hand with what the U.S. Fish 

& Wildlife Service is currently 

doing at Shiawassee Wildlife 

Refuge, which is providing 

òrecreation through conserva-

tionó.  We look forward to 

spending a wonderful day 

with our members to rebuild/

enhance partnerships.   

 

If you have any questions 

regarding the  2014 Summer 

Full Council meeting, please 

feel free to email us at: 

saginawbay@aol.com or call 

(989)324-0244.  

 

2014 RC&D Summer Full Council Meeting  

Upcoming Meetings:  

¶ RC&D  Executive Board 

Meetings (last Thursday 

of each month)  

¶ Arenac Conservation 

Districtõs Invasive Species 

Workshop 07/16/2014 

contact Dawn Hergott for 

more information (989)

846 -9662  

¶ 6th Annual Cass River 

Cleanup Project ð 

07/26/2014  

¶ Tri -for -Life Triathlon ð 

08/02/2014  

¶ CWMA Workshop 

08/05/2014 @ Chippewa 

Nature Center 9 a.m. ñ3 

p.m.  

¶ Region 9 Meeting 

08/06/2014 Hart Com-

munity Center 9 a.m. ñ2 

p.m.  

¶ Cass River Greenway 

meeting ð 08/06/2014 1 

p.m. ñ3 p.m. @ Vassar 

City Office  

¶ RC&D Summer Full Coun-

cil Meeting ð 

08/28/2014@Shiawassee 

National Wildlife Refuge  
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The Gratiot Conservation Dis-

trict is pleased to announce a 

new soil saving incentive pro-

gram in the Upper Bad River 

Watershed aimed at paying 

landowners to adopt conser-

vation practices on high-risk 

fields with the intention of 

reducing the amount of sedi-

ment delivered to streams. 

 

This pilot program will utilize a 

new online watershed man-

agement tool called the Great 

Lakes Watershed Manage-

ment System developed by 

The Nature Conservancy 

(TNC) in partnership with Pur-

due University and the MSU-

Institute of Water Research. 

The tool assesses how much 

sediment can be saved from 

entering streams by applying 

different Best Management 

Practices (BMPs) on the land 

and paying participants based 

on their actual sediment re-

duction performance rather 

than a set flat rate. 

 

This pay-for-performance ap-

proach is the first of its kind in 

the Saginaw Bay Watershed 

and could be used as an ex-

ample for future projects in 

other watersheds. 

 

The funding for this project 

has been provided by a grant 

from the Great Lakes Com-

mission (GLC) and will provide 

$118 thousand for contract 

payments to Gratiot County 

landowners who live in the 

Bad River Watershed. Partici-

pants will be compensated at 

a rate of $78.25 for every ton 

of sediment they prevent. The 

goal is that these incentive 

dollars will translate into 

7,900 tons of sediment load 

reduction to the Saginaw Bay 

Watershed.  

 

The Upper Bad River Water-

shed was selected for this 

pilot project because of its 

excessive sediment and nutri-

ent load contributions to the 

Shiawassee River.  Past De-

partment of Natural Re-

sources and TNC surveys of 

the Bad River have indicated 

poor water quality caused by 

sediment and a fish commu-

nity of very low health. 

 

The BMPs encouraged 

through the sediment reduc-

tion project are non-

permanent, vegetative and 

residue management practic-

es including cover crops, filter 

strips, grassed water ways, 

hayland plantings and re-

duced tillage practices.  GCD 

hopes the program will find 

traction with those producers 

"on the fence" about conser-

vation BMPs because the 

contracts are short term and 

the vegetative practices can 

be harvested for livestock or 

sold for income.  

 

The Saginaw Bay Watershed 

is the largest watershed in 

Michigan.  Its overall land use 

is 45 percent agricultural, 

while the land use within the 

Bad River Watershed is 86.5 

percent agricultural. 

 

For more information on the 

Upper Bad River Watershed 

Sediment Reduction Project 

contact GCD at (989) 875-

3900 extension 180 or email 

GCD Watershed Technician 

Ben Wickerham at 

ben.wickerham@macd.org.  

Cass River Watershed Management Plan (WMP) Update  

News from Gratiot Conservation District!  

to get the WMP approved for 

possible future 319 imple-

mentation funding. Our hopes 

are that the WMP is through 

itsõ final approval before the 

deadline for 319 implementa-

tion funding which is July 

30th, 2014. This last quarter 

the RC&D focused on host-

ing/attending  meetings to 

build support for the Cass 

River Watershed Manage-

ment Plan. We would like to 

sincerely thank Sanilac C.D., 

Tuscola C.D., Lapeer C.D., 

Cass River Greenway Commit-

tee, the Childrenõs Zoo at 

Celebration Square (World 

Oceans Day) and those who 

helped put on the Saginaw 

Bay Watershed Conference 

for inviting and allowing us to 

present our information on 

the Cass River Watershed in 

one form or another! Thank 

you again!  

The Cass River Watershed 

Management Plan has been 

finalized and is currently on 

the desk of DEQ, awaiting 

approval. Once approved by 

DEQ, the WMP will go onto 

EPA for final approval to be-

come an approved statewide 

WMP. The RC&D received an 

extension on this planning 

grant until 9-15-2014 to suc-

cessfully conduct outreach/

education and to give us time 

"A river is more than 

an amenity, it is a 

treasure."  

 

-Justice Oliver Wendell 

Holmes  
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Brad is an environ-

mental scientist, edu-

cated and experi-

enced in water quality 

monitoring, environ-

mental regulation, 

water and wastewater 

treatment,  and water-

shed manage-

ment,  who has devot-

ed his career to protecting 

the Flint River.  He serves 

as the Secretary of the 

Partnership for the Sagi-

naw Bay Watershed and 

also serves on the Board 

of Directors of the Saginaw 

Bay Resources Conserva-

tion and Development 

Area, Genesee Conser-

vation District, and 

Flint River Watershed 

Coalition. 

Saginaw Bay RC&D Executive Board Member Brad Hill...  

 

"Nature is not a place 

to visit, it is home."    

-  Gary Snyder  

 



As the Saginaw Bay RC&D 
works toward once again becoming a Sagi-
naw Bay Watershed organization that is rec-
ognized as among those who are working to 
leave a better community than we started 
with, questions about duplication have come 
up. Many great organizations exist to help at 
various levels including local conservation 
districts, multiple county groups like Saginaw 
Bay Coastal Initiative and SB Watershed Ini-
tiative Network, several land conservancies, 
state government, federal government, edu-
cation institutions, The Nature Conservancy 
and RC&D all which play different roles in 
managing our natural resources. How can we 
ever keep track of it all!!! 
After strong federal support for 20 years, in 
2011 the legislature chose not to fund the 
RC&D program. The organizational leader-
ship was not positioned to be without this 
support. Known for assisting watershed 
groups to develop organizationally, develop-
ing and addressing locally identified issues 
when possible, searching for funds, and man-
aging larger projects was known as a water-
shed wide organization. After spending some 
time with minimal staff a valuable resource 
was being lost but had obligations to fulfill. 
The organization basically began over in 
2012 by hosting a meeting with conservation 
districts and county boards of commissioners 
(which are current legal members) and a few 
others to discuss what the organization 
should do. Overwhelming support was given 
to re-tool the organization which included 
finishing projects underway and offering sup-
port to others.  
The RC&D has been catching up on reports; 
finishing projects and basically letting people 
know we still exist and can help with project 
activity. Our focus has turned to 
òCelebrating Success in the Saginaw Bay and 
itsõ Watershedó and òrecreation through con-
servationó meaning that conservation creates, 
maintains and improves recreational oppor-
tunities and there are many ways to accom-

plish this. The RC&D continues to help 
watershed groups and others focus on lo-
cally identified and important issues im-
pacting water quality including bringing 
folks together, working to identify projects 
and finding sources of funding to complete 
these projects. The RC&D has turned to 
social media and the website to complete 
some of this including a projects tab on 
our website www.saginawbayrcd.org  
which lets folks look up by county or by 
type which includes water quality, commu-
nity development, land preservation and 
soil erosion and sedimentation control. 
The final word- RC&D gets involved when 
asked and communicates ways we can 
help. In these tough financial times every 
resource we can use to improve the Sagi-
naw Bay and itsõ Watershed is valuable and 
should not be considered competitive, but 
complimentary.  
-James Hergott, Executive Director 

Why Support 

RC&D?? 

Photo (right)  
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